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Making trouble for the NHS?

Entrepreneurs and innovators in primary care, and the obstacles they face.
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A new report launched today by the NHS Alliance looks at the exciting opportunities in the developing agenda of entrepreneurial provision in primary care. However, it warns that several barriers must be overcome – including resistance from the ‘NHS family’.

Making trouble for the NHS? highlights the need for serious and sustained commitment to developing and regulating this market - and for accepting that if this emerging market works properly, there will be failures to be coped with as well as successes to be celebrated. It reports NHS staff’s concerns that local NHS commissioners might create virtual monopolies locally, while appearing to pursue the policy. To counter this risk, the report recommends the creation of a flexible, fast-moving ‘unblocking’ system to support entrepreneurs who can show that they are being obstructed. The recommendations of these ‘unblockers’ should have formal influence on local service reviews.
The report found repeated examples of would-be entrepreneurial providers encountering obstruction and inertia blocking their progress. It quotes research by Richard Lewis and colleagues (2007) of the Kings Fund, which points out that nationally, just two PCTs awarded a contract to organisations outside the ‘NHS family’, and that GP-owned businesses continue to exercise a virtual monopoly over provision. Their research concludes that PCTs’ caution about the commercial sector may be due either to boards’ and senior managers’ values influencing decisions, or to managers lack of knowledge or courage to challenge local GPs.

The report draws its name from NHS chief executive David Nicholson’s speech to the NHS Alliance conference (November 2006), when he said “I encourage you in primary care and the NHS Alliance to make trouble – to root out bad deals and bad services”. That message has yet to reach everyone.

Dr Michael Dixon GP, chair of the NHS Alliance, said:

“Improving cost-effectiveness, extending choice and redesigning services will require a new breed of entrepreneurs in primary care - clinicians and managers who can think, act and provide in bold and original ways.

“The words ‘public service’ and ‘entrepreneur’ may seem odd bedfellows, particularly within the traditional management arrangements of the NHS. Indeed, change and challenge are not necessarily good in themselves. Yet they are more likely than not to bring about improvement where services are currently poor or there has been a historical monopoly.”

Copies of Making trouble for the NHS? Entrepreneurs and innovators in primary care, and the barriers they face are available from the NHS Alliance, admin@nhsalliance.org or 01777 869080.
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Notes to editors:
1. The NHS Alliance is the independent body that represents primary care. Its membership includes PCTs, GP practices and other primary care organisations, alongside individual clinicians, managers and non-executives. Its multi-professional base means it is the only organisation that can bring PCTs and practices together. Its Providers’ Network is one of twelve active professional networks for practice based commissioners, chief executives, PEC chairs,  non-executives, and more
2. For more information, media copies of Making Trouble for the NHS? Or for interviews with Providers’ Network Lead Rick Stern, please contact Pat Goodall, 01246 410707 or p.goodall@nhsalliance.org 
